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Wednesday Regular August 7, 2019

The Coshocton County Commissioners met in Regular session on Wednesday, August 7, 2019 with
Mr. D. Curtis Lee, Mr. Gary L. Fischer and Mr. Dane R. Shryock. Also in attendance was Mrs.
Beth Scott, The Beacon, Mr. Leonard Hayhurst, The Tribune and Mrs. Mary Beck
Administrator/Clerk.

Approve Minutes

Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to approve the minutes of the Monday,
August 5, 2019 meeting as presented.
Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea

Shryock yea
Resolution 2019-055

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock to sign Resolution 2019-055 to provide food
for the staff at the Department of Job and Family Service for the Annual Training Day on August
30,2019.
Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea

Shryock yea
Resolution 2019-056

Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to sign Resolution 2019-056 authorizing the
Coshocton County Coordinated Transportation Agency to apply for funding through the Ohio
Department of Transportation’s 5339 Grant Program.

Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea

Shryock yea
Vehicle Cost Sheet — 5539 Grant Application
M. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock to sign the Vehicle Cest Sheet and the

Modified Mini Van Cost Worksheet for the ODOT 5539 Grant Application Process as requested by
Ms. Valerie Shaw, CCCTA Director.

Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea
Shryock yea

Resolution 2019-057

Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to sign Resolution 2019-057 authorizing the
Coshocton County Coordinated Transportation Agency to apply for funding through the Ohio
Department of Transportation’s 5311 Grant Program.

Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea
Shryock yea
Dog Wardens Report

Received the Dog Wardens Report for the week ending August 5, 2019 with 5 dogs picked up by
the warden, 1 dog euthanized, 9 dog licenses sold, 2 late fees paid, 4 dogs sold, 7 dogs redeemed,

$45.00 in boarding fees collected, 17 citations issued, 33 calls handled for a total of $392.00 in fees
collected.
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June 2019 Bank Statement/Investment Portfolio

Mrs. Cathy Williamson, Treasurer’s Office attended the meeting and presented the Commissioners
with the June Bank Statements and the County Treasurer’s Investment Portfolio. Mr. Shryock
made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to receive and review the June 2019 Bank Statement and
investment Portfolio as presented by Mrs. Cathy Williamson, Coshocton County Treasurer’s Office.

Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea
Shryock yea
Meetings Attended

Mr. Lee attended the Township Budget Hearings on August 5%, Mr. Lee, Mr. Fischer and Mr.
Shryock attended the County Budget Hearings on August 6, Mr. Lee attended Ohio Means Jobs
Local Advisory Commiittee on August 6™ and Mr. Lee and Mr. Fischer attended the Ribbon Cutting
Ceremony for the Farmhaus Restaurant on August 6.

Discussion — Mr. William Bauers — Courthouse Sandstone

Mr. William Bauers, Quality Masonry Company, Mr. Ike Reger, County Maintenance and Mrs.
Robin Schonauer, Budget Director attended the meeting. Mr. Lee welcomed everyone and stated
that Mr. Bauers was here to talk to us about the state of the sandstone at the courthouse. Mr. Bauers
stated that the company he works for is a small company and they primarily focus on stone masonry
repair/replacement. He stated that there is not that many issues with the brick at the courthouse. It
appears relatively alright. He stated that with the sandstone we do have some issues. He explained
where the issues are and that some of the issues need to be addressed immediately. He prepared a
summary of each elevation and highlighted those areas that he felt needed attention. He broke his
work down into groups of necessity. Some of the work needs to be addressed very soon. He then
discussed how they would do these repairs with patches. He also explained that the patches are not
a 100 year fix. He stated that he would probably suggest the use of pre-cast stone vs. natural stone
because of the cost. He stated that there will not be a difference in the look of the courthouse at all.
He then talked about other ways to provide strengthening the stone and he feels that we would
benefit greatly from this. Mr. Lee asked how many companies are out there doing what they do.
Mr. Bauers stated that there are some companies like theirs, but very few. Mr. Shryock asked what
the life expectancy of a pre-cast stone is. Mr. Bauers stated 50-75 years. Mr. Lee asked how soon
they could mobilize on a section that needed work immediately. Mr. Bauers stated that they could
probably get one section mobilized this year, but if we wait a couple weeks, we would definitely be
into next year. Mr. Shryock asked if we bid the whole project out, how long it would take to be
completed. Mr. Bauers stated right around 3-5 months. The Commissioners thanked everyone for
attending.

Adjourn

At 12:15 p.m., Mr. Lee adjourned the meeting.
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